
University Council on Teacher Education 

Minutes for May 14, 2024 

3:00-4:00 

Zoom 

 

 

Members Present: Suzanne Burton, Jinfa Cai, Duane Cottrell, Trish Hermance, Steff Kotch-

Jester, Sarah Mallory, Krissy Najera, Rosalyn Washington 

 

Members Not Present: Laura Desimone, Gary Henry, Basia Moltchanov, Gabby Wuensch 

 

Guests:   Tory McHugh   

 

The April 16, 2024, minutes were unable to be approved due to not having quorum.  We will 

approve them at the September 2024 meeting this fall. 

 

Announcements 

1. Steff is stepping down as Associate Director of Undergraduate Studies and Krissy will be 

taking over that portion of her responsibilities.  Krissy will remain Director of CEETP as 

that is 75% of her role.  She will be removing teaching and some residency work, so she 

will have 62.5% director work and 37.5% associate director work. 

2. Student Teaching Accommodations – We met with DSS who helped us understand that 

the accommodations students have for class don’t necessarily apply when the students go 

into the field.  They will provide us with documentation that we will present to UCTE in 

the fall. 

 

 

New Business 

1. Multiple Measures (Tory) 

• Tory discussed multiple measures policy which was designed for students who 

cannot pass the Praxis II tests.  Many of our programs have a 100% pass rate with 

the lowest being 79%.  Tory reviewed the guidelines from the website.  There are 

three options: micro credential, complete performance assessment, and complete 

residency program. Tory recommended a few changes to the institutional 

recommendation policy.  

• Suggested to review webpages so we are conveying the same message. 

• Suggested if we cannot have students complete Praxis Core tests.  Unfortunately, 

it is a state requirement.  They can qualify with qualifying SAT or ACT scores, 

but with UD being a no test admission, that might not apply. 

2. UCTE members – we need two secondary members to Join Fall 2024. ACTION: Trish 

and Suzanne will send names to Debbie by end of June. 

 

 

Meeting adjourned 3:33 pm 


